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Once and for all, people, wise up and wake up.
 
The NIH and CDC are not public institutions.  They are "federal" in the same sense as Federal 
Express or the Federal Reserve.  They are private incorporated organizations in the business 
of making, evaluating, and selling vaccines. They also perform under some "government" 
contracts to do research, collect and analyze statistical data, etc., so that they are 
subcontractors of our Subcontractors of our Subcontractors. 

Like the FBI and DHS and FEMA and BATF and IRS, they are three layers down in the layers of 
unauthorized secondary "federal" subcontractors and they have less than no authority related
to you.
It's like having an employee at Wendy's Hamburgers come out on the street and demand that 
you wear a mask because they've got the flu.   And if you obey that order, then they have 
reasonable grounds to assume that you owed them that obedience, don't they? 

But as the "government" involved in contracting for services from the CDC and NIH is simply 
another, larger, foreign, for-profit commercial corporation engaged in the business of 
providing governmental services, and as there are no provisions allowing any of these 
bounders to infringe upon our rights and prerogatives in the name of public health -- which is 
not the same as or even part of  "public welfare" -- they all need to be stood down by the 
actual people of this country. 

You are all playing with phantoms--- THINGS like boogey men that don't actually exist, except 
on paper--- a charter granted to them via the use and too often, the abuse of, your own 
delegated powers. 
You are letting yourselves be bossed around by Subcontractors of Subcontractors of 
Subcontractors, and instead of telling your direct Subcontractors where to get off, you are 
scuttling around obeying improper demands posed by the employees of Employees of your 
Employees. 

Got that?  

The NIH and CDC have no authority related to you, and to the extent that some other 
government subcontractors believe whatever the NIH or CDC may say, their beliefs and their 
actions are completely immaterial.  

http://www.paulstramer.net/2020/11/the-nih-and-cdc-are-not-public.html
https://lh3.googleusercontent.com/-ty44hcg-D9s/X56p8NOwOEI/AAAAAAAACp4/kmQYBe03JAwl0t6NRzPKtnQoZtbOoqKdQCLcBGAsYHQ/image.png


Government subcontractors don't own this country, and they are being informed of this fact 
daily by Americans who know who they are.  Get on your hind legs and go 

to: www.theamericanstatesassembly.net  to learn more. 
Also remember that the juicy good stuff is no longer being posted on Facebook due to illegal 
censorship.  Go to: www.annavonreitz.com for all the latest. 
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